

**FINAL MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF PENNARD COVID 19 SUB COMMITTEE
HELD ON 1st Apr 2021 At 7.00pm VIA ZOOM**

Present: Cllr Susan Rodaway SR© (Chair), Cllr Arthur Rogers AR, Cllr Malcolm Sims MS, Cllr Emma Roberts ER, Clerk.

Apologies: Cllr Jean Marnell, Cllr Lynda James, Cllr Jeff Rogers, Cllr Darran Hickery,

Declarations of Interest: None

Questions from the Public (limited to 10 minutes)

1. To agree field use as Covid restrictions ease.

Cllr Rodaway explained that we had received several requests to use the field over the Summer. She also reported on the meeting with members of Newton FC. A discussion took place on how all the users could be accommodated when legislation allowed. All requested slots had been plotted and there were several evident clashes. It was agreed that the equipment used by the Groundsman would be moved into the Pavilion meaning that the team Covid Officers could access their equipment stored in the Garage.

The Clerk was asked to

- Speak to the Cricket Team regarding their view on Pennard FC's request to use the pitch over the summer.
- Speak to Pennard FC regarding their slots from May 3rd onwards.
- Speak to Bishopston and Newton Junior teams to alleviate clashes.
- If required organise a Field User meeting for the 12th April at 11.30am.

It was also agreed that it would not be possible to store an extra set of goal posts proposed by Newton at the side of the garage but once the marking equipment was moved the space inside would be looked at.

2. To discuss and agree future of signage for Villages

It was agreed to place the spare banner on the roundabout in Southgate and that any banners destroyed or removed would not be replaced.

The Clerk was asked to look for maps which could be used on the Dog bin stickers.

Meeting closed at 8.10pm